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(formerly the Substance Abuse Advisory Panel)
Meeting Minutes – Thursday, May 18, 2023 10:30-11:30 am
The Perley School, Superintendant’s Conference Room
In attendance: Chair Pam Lundquist, Superintendent Carol Jacobs, Selectman Chair Doug Dawes, Pettengill Executive Director Tiffany Nigro, GYCC Directors Erin Duggan and Brenda Morrison

Meeting called to order at 10:30 A.M.

CORRESPONDENCE
· Approved Meeting Minutes for March 16, 2023. (unanimous VOTE)
NEW BUSINESS/DISCUSSION:

· Tiffany Nigro, Executive Director from Pettengill House, presented the (3rd) quarterly service report for GeorgetownCARES for Georgetown residents. Over the last quarter 2023, Jan 1-Mar 31, the total number of services was 60, made up of 27 interventions, 6 assessments, 3 housing, 19 SUD/MH, and 5 referrals (4 new intakes), representing a steady, slightly growing need for PH services since July 2022. Chief Cudmore added that a grant from Essex County Outreach is now providing a Mental Health Clinician, affiliated with Lahey Clinic, named Robin, who works 1 day a week, from within the Police Station, in Georgetown (Thursdays). She is accessible to all towns covered by phone anytime and coordinates services with Pettengill when appropriate.
· Brenda and Erin presented the GYCC FY23 update. The GYCC https://georgetownyouth.org has been providing both popular ongoing programs for students after school such as open gym, bike club, as well as one-time events, such as a BBQ party, Bouncy House/DJ w/food trucks, Arts & Crafts, sports tournaments, 8th grade dance, photography workshop, etc. While most of the students who regularly participate in the programs are middle school students, the GYCC has reached out successfully to high school students via clubs & the community service program. In one case, a gardening club could not be funded by the schools, and so the GYCC created its own version of it, much to the delight of interested students. A robust set of 2023 summer week-long fun programs are ready to roll for young people, along with open programming on Tuesdays & Thursdays  from 9-3. All programs are fee-based. 

· Discussed potential future funding. Per Selectman Dawes, host agreement funding from Mission Dispensary is still coming to an end, as legislation ending host agreements & impact fees started on Nov. 9, 2022. The $25,000 in the FY2024 revenue statement from Healthy Pharms for misc drug abuse (prevention) may or may not be available to GeorgetownCARES for FY2024 funding, as a last payment. Pam and Doug will continue to make inquiries, and will email the GCCC with any answers found.

· The administration of the Opioid Settlements Funds, to arrive in Georgetown, scheduled for the next 13 years (until 2037), will rest with the Select Board, and it has yet to be decided whether GeorgetownCARES will play any role. Again, any news learned will be communicated to the GCCC as soon as it is known. 

· If the FY 2024 funding does not come through, the GCCC will need to consider disbanding until further notice.
NEXT MEETINGS 

· GeorgetownCares CC Steering Committee Meeting Calendar – if funding is available for FY2024
· September 14, 2023
ADJOURNMENT – 11:30am
Respectfully Submitted, Pam Lundquist, Chair, GCCC
Mission Statement - The GeorgetownCARES Coalition Committee (GCCC) is a community health and0safety initiative seeking to encourage Georgetown citizens of all ages to make safe, healthy and responsible decisions about substance-use. Our mission is to promote substance abuse prevention strategies, education and resources aimed at making Georgetown the healthiest community it can be. 
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